Route 1, Box 210 Kimberly, ID 83341

November 11, 1979

Peter Kelterborn Rainstr. 372 8706 Meilen Switzerland

Dear Peter:

So good to get your card when you were over Greenland and also the card showing one falls of Twin Falls and to learn of your very busy activities, tealling me of your travels and your trip to Greece.

By the way, on the Greek Islands they made pressure points of obsidian with great skill. Some of the technologies are slightly different from those of the Mesoamerican cores. I have a friend excavating in Greece (I do not know exactly where) by the name of Harriet Blitzer Watrous. She works for the Oriental Institute in Chicago and they have been excavating there for the past number of years. I have seen some of the blades that were detached and they did these with great precision and accuracy, but didn't use the grinding process at the proximal end. Apparently individual platforms were flaked for each blade.

Congratications on the acceptance of your article on Livre de Beurre accepted for the yearbook of the Swiss Archaeological Society. Peter, I fid so enjoy your stay and all of your gifts that you brought me. I am only sorry that we didn't have more time together, but perhaps sometime in the near future we will be able to get together again. I called George Wili and he did appreciate the points that I sent him. It was so unfortunate that he is not ambulatory and could not be with us. Maybe with the new developments in medicine they will ultimately find a cure.

Peter, again thanks for everything, and we will keep in touch.

Your friend.

Don Crabtree, D. Sc. Research Associate in Prehistoric Technology